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SPECIAL 

DATES 

 Autumn half term 

October    21-25 

 Harvest Festival 

celebration Thurs-

day 17th October 10 

am, St Cuthbert 

Church 

 Reading and Lan-

guage workshop 

Nursery, Recep-

tion, Y1 and Y2 

parents: Tuesday 

15th October 9am 

in our school hall 

 
www.scwsm.rbkc.sch.uk 

Year 5’s Blog 

In science we have begun a new topic about forces, and the different 
kinds of forces in our universe. The science of physics all started 
with forces. A force isn’t something you can touch – it’s more of an 
idea. A pretty simple idea too: a force is just a push or a pull, like a 
footballer kicking a ball. Examples of some forces are: gravity, air 
resistance, friction, applied force, reaction force and buoyancy. We 

also wrote the recipe for our potato soup. We learnt about the difference between ounces and 
grams. Ounces are an imperial measurement and grams are metric. There are around 25 grams 
in one ounce.  

In English we have been reading on in our text ‘Cloud Busting’ by Malorie Blackman. This week, 
we have been writing shape poems; shape poems take the shape of a relevant object. Firstly, we 
wrote shape poems on a scrap piece of paper, then we rewrote it in our English books and made 
a real shape poem, making it neat as possible. Our shape poem was the outline of a person, to be 
precise, Sam, who is a bully. We considered how the bully appears to be, and wrote this on the 
outside of our poems. Then, we identified feelings and motivations of the bully and wrote these 
on the inside of the outline to form our poem.  

In Maths we have been learning about  Roman numerals and what the numbers mean. We also 
found out that at every ending (the credits) of a BBC programme, the current year is displayed 
in Roman numerals  (MMXIX). We have also been learning about partitioning so that we can 
add and subtract mentally.  

We have been creating leaflets for a parish church or a hospital chaplaincy informing people 
about what the miracles of Jesus teach, bringing all of our fantastic learning together for this 
unit! By Illya and Noah 

Year 6’s Blog 

               

English 

In English we were given simple sentence that we had to improve using 

top writing devices such as fronted adverbials, adjectives, adverbs and 

top punctuation (;, . : … ! -). We had to write  about an object of our 

choice and describe the setting of where it was placed. 

 Maths 

In maths we have 2 different groups. In the highest group we did a test this Wednesday, which was 

simple for a few but hard for the others. We also played a maths game to relax a bit after the test. In 

the other groups, they are learning about positive and negative numbers. 

RE 

In R.E we have been learning about life and death. We carried on drawing a stairway to heaven, there 

were many different unique like an eye looking at a stairway etc. We also had to answer a few question 

Miss Kennedy gave us such as: what does ‘commemorate’ mean? The definition of commemorate is to 

remember or show respect. We also made a mind map about coping with grief and symptoms of grief. 

Written by Jacob and Elizabeth          

Harvest Festival 

To celebrate Harvest Festival the school has been making some delicious potato soup. We used butter, 

potatoes, onions, homemade chicken stock or vegetable stock, creamy milk, salt, freshly ground black 

pepper, and freshly chopped herbs to garnish. We took turns to help make the soup with the kind 

adults. Before we had a turn we had to plan our cooking and adjust the recipes to cook enough soup 

for everyone. In order to do that, we had to double the ingredients then we had to triple the ingredi-

ents, we also made a chart on the weight of different items. By Elizabeth and Jacob 

Remaine Y2, our Good 

Samaritan this week, “I 

shared my junk model 

with another boy who 

didn't finish his.”  

Sarah YR, “I drew  rain-

bow snails as they walk 

on the grass. I drew them 

from my imagination. I 

got a gold sticker from 

Miss Putterill.” 



 

 

Dear St Cuthbert children and parents, 

This week it’s picture news! And what a great way to share the var-

ied activities that have been shaping our week…Enrichment pup-

pet-making and knitting, Soup Day soup sampling, some beautiful 

bees (and bee booklets), a Once upon a time story from Y2, AND 

extended science home learning by two Y6 students! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A snapshot of our learning! And now no room for any more words! 

We look forward to seeing more bees in school on Monday and we 

wish you a happy, warm and dry weekend! 

 

Gill Putterill and the St Cuthbert Teaching 

Team 

 HEAD TEACHER’S LETTER 

@SCwSMPrimary 

PTA  Announcement                         

Come join us for coffee mornings 

which take place between 9-10 am, eve-

ry fortnight on Thursdays and are held 

in St Matthias House. Next meeting is 

on 17th October at 9am.  

Lack of awareness of grape 

choking  hazard puts chil-

dren at risk,  say doctors. 

Please do not pack grapes as part 
of lunches or snacks. They are a choking hazard 
and we need to minimise risk of choking. 

Anand Y1, “Today we 

wrote questions to God on 

a post it. We can ask God 

any question. I asked how 

many stars there are in the 

universe.   

Serena Y3, “In Science w 

are learning about plants. 

How they grow  and how 

bees help them to pollinate.” 

Giya Y2, “ We read ‘The wolf 

and the seven Little kids. We 

then drew the characters and  

we wrote the story” 

Moses YN, “I 

made my bee and 

facts with my mum 

at home. My bee 

has an antenna 

and wings for fly-

ing.” 

Year 4’s Blog 

In maths we have been learning about column addition.  

In R.E we have been learning about David and Goliath. We 

wrote what our fear was and we stuck them on Goliath. In our 

Big Write we wrote the story of David and Goliath as a report.  

For Science we were learning about the body. We learned 

about the digestive system. We labelled the pieces or the parts 

of the system.  

For our homework we did a poster of our favourite author. 

Our favourite authors are Jeff Kinney and Rachel Renee Rus-

sell. They write books about a kid’s life in diary form. 

By Ibrahim and Aya 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwizmImnkJXhAhVCWxoKHWbRCz0QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.naturalfoodseries.com/13-benefits-grapes/&psig=AOvVaw0PXapFF_HvIxzbMb8CpmAb&ust=1553322738979790


    Earls Court Farmers’              

Market 

 

 

 

 

 

Earls Court Farmers’ Market open 

on Sundays  at  our  St Cuthbert's 

with St Matthias School. 

Every Sunday 10am-2pm 

The freshest, most seasonal produce 

direct from the farm,  fishing boat, bak-

ery or dairy. Every Sunday come and 

shop, meet your friends and neigh-

bours. The farmers market is the friend-

liest place to shop, try something differ-

ent, talk to our farmers and fishermen, 

see what they recommend for dinner! 

Bring the whole family.                                                               

Kids love farmers’ markets too. 

N Patrick For making soup and cutting sensibly. 

R Sarah For an imaginative painting of a rainbow snail. 

1 Maxwell For always working well in a team and helping others 

when they need it. 

2   

3 Christelle  For scoring 15/15 in Maths assessment.  

4 Bryan  For having full focus in all of his learning. 

5 Haniya  For always taking pride in the presentation of her work. 

6 Anaheed For her very quick offer of kindness to a guest volunteer 

reader in our school on Thursday. 

STAR LEARNERS OF THE  
WEEK   

Congratulations to all of you!  

 “Develop an ‘attitude of grati-
tude’. Say thank you to everyone 
you meet for everything they do 

for you.” Brian Tracy 

Hassan Y3, “My 

teacher, Mrs Mar-

tina said she is so 

proud of me for 

getting highest 

marks constantly. 

I always practice 

for two days for 

three hours.” 

 

Oliver Y1,    

“We made a 

gigantic book 

called ‘How God 

created the 

world. We all 

signed it.” 

Abdul Y2,                             

“We leant about 

number bonds 10, 20 

and 100 and we also 

learnt to subtract.” 

Year 2’s fantastic collage of the Wolf and the Seven Kids story  

On Tuesday we celebrated soup day by 

making delicious soups with some  ingre-

dients from our garden. 

We are celebrating black history by learning about the lives of incredible 

black people.   



 

ST CUTHBERT 

WITH ST MATTHIAS  

CHURCH OF         

ENGLAND  

PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Originally founded as 
a choir school for St     
Matthias Church, our 
school has a rich         
heritage of education 
within the context of a 
Christian framework. 

Our school can look 
back at over a century 
of providing an         
excellent education 
for the children of our          
community. We have 
the highest expecta-
tions of each one of 
our children and we 
work to ensure that 
every child leaves our 
school having gained 
all the important 
skills and knowledge 
that will help them 
become successful in 
their  future life. 

St Cuthbert with St 
Matthias CE School 

 
Warwick Road 

Earl’s Court 
London 

SW5 9UE 
 

Phone: 020 7373 8225 
Fax: 020 7460 0424 
E-mail: 
info@scwsm.rbkc.sch.uk 
www.scwsm.rbkc.sch.uk 

This Week’s Attendance 

Class    Attend 

Y5 99.0% 

Y6 97.8% 

Y3 96.1% 

YR 94.7% 

Y4 94.4% 

Y1 92.9% 

Y2 87.5% 

YN 86.0% 

Total 93.4% 

There will be exciting prizes, for the  right              
answer to this week’s puzzle handed in on 

Thursday. Please write your name and  answer 
on a separate piece of  paper. Good luck! 

Our brand new Website is up  and 

running. Please visit for more 

news and information.  

Well Done  Tariq Y6 

 for getting the right answer for last week’s 
puzzle. 

Answer to the 

last puzzle  

Notice  

All scooters must be 

padlocked at the scoot-

er park. This will help 

them stay safe and will 

keep the entrance  

looking neat. 

Monday  3:30-4:30  Athletics Club KS1 & KS2 

3:30-4:30  Junk Modelling KS1 & KS2 

3:30-4:30  Non-Contact Boxing KS1 & KS2 

Tuesday 

 

3: 30 -4:30 Gardening Club Rec, KS1 & KS2 

3:15 -4:15 Lego Club Nursery & Rec 

3:30-4:30  Street Dance  KS1 & KS2 

Wednesday  3:30-4:30  Coding Club    

3:30-4:30  Football Club   KS1 & KS2 

3:30-5:30  Cooking Club KS1 

Thursday 

 

3:30 -4:30 Homework Club   

3:30-5:30  Cooking Club KS2 

Friday  3:30-4:45   Art Club KS1 & KS2  

2:45-4:45   Swimming  Club KS1 & KS2  

3:30-4:30  Judo Club   KS1 & KS2 

After School Clubs 

POLITE REMINDER 

Parking 

Please may we remind parents not to 

double park opposite our school gate. 

Double parking here is causing a risk 

to the safety of our children.  

 

  Puzzle Time  

 
 

 

 

 


